
 

 

 
 
 
 
Via ODiSy 
 
 

March 28, 2011 
 
 
Philippine Stock Exchange, Inc. 
Tower One and Exchange Plaza 
Ayala Triangle, Ayala Avenue 
Makati City 

 
Attention: Ms. Janet A. Encarnacion 
  Head 
 
  Ms. Sheena Paula H. Pedrieta 
  Analyst 

Disclosure Department 
 

            Re: SEC Form 17-A (Annual Report) 
 
 
Ladies:  

 
 We hereby transmit with this letter SEC Form 17-A or the Annual Report of BDO 
Unibank, Inc. submitted today to the Securities and Exchange Commission.  

 
Thank you. 

 
 

Very truly yours, 

 
ELMER B. SERRANO 

                                                                      Corporate Information Officer  














































































































































































































































































































































































































































































